# Mumford, Lawrence Quincy m

# Mumford, Lawrence Quincy

by William S. Powell [2], 1991

11 Dec. 1903-15 Aug. 1982



A photograph of Lawrence Quincy Mumford, librarian of Congress. Image from the Library of Congress.

of Congress.

[3] Lawrence Quincy Mumford, librarian of Congress, was born in the community of Hanrahan in Pitt County [4], the son of Jacob Edward and Emma Luvenia Stocks Mumford. Raised on a farm, he knew the hard work required to grow tobacco, cotton, and corn. In high school he won awards as an orator and a debater and received a scholarship to Trinity College [5] (renamed Duke University [6] before he was graduated). Entering Trinity in 1921, Mumford maintained his superior academic record and won honors not only in debating and public speaking but in drama as well. He worked for three years as a student assistant in the library and after graduation joined the library staff while he pursued a master's degree.

From the Duke University library, Mumford went to New York in the fall of 1928 to enter the Columbia University School of Library Service. At the end of the one-year course he accepted a position at the New York Public Library [7], where he worked from 1929 to 1945, rising to the position of executive assistant and coordinator of general services. In 1945 he became assistant director of the Cleveland, Ohio, Public Library, and from 1950 to 1954 he was director. During these years he took occasional leaves of absence for special work elsewhere, such as lecturing on library science and directing the processing department at the Library of Congress. While in Cleveland he taught library science for eight years at Western Reserve University.

In 1954 he was appointed librarian of Congress. The first professionally trained person to be named to that post, Mumford set about to regain the confidence and support of Congress for the library. At the same time he increased the efficiency of its operation and improved the organization of its staff. Under his direction, the <u>Library of Congress</u> (8) enhanced its position of leadership in the profession, encouraged creative projects, and offered an even wider range of professional services to the nation's libraries as well as to government officials, scientists, scholars, and others with a need for information. The Madison Building, an addition to the Library of Congress, stands as a monument to his service to the nation.

Quincy Mumford was long active in the Association of Research Libraries and played leading roles in numerous other national organizations. He was president of the American Library Association from 1954 to 1955 and a member of the advisory committee for the publication of the papers of George Washington and Woodrow Wilson. He also was a member of the Federal Council on Arts and Humanities and served on the board of trustees of the John F. Kennedy Center for the Performing Arts, of the Historic American Buildings Survey, and of the National Trust for Historic Preservation. For countless other groups he was a trustee, a member of the advisory board, or a director or assisted in some other capacity. In 1963, when North Carolina observed the tercentenary of the granting of the charter of Carolina to the eight Lords Proprietors [10], Mumford was a member of the Carolina Charter Corporation. He contributed to numerous professional and scholarly journals and often spoke easily and effectively before various audiences. In addition to his

1

earned degrees, he was the recipient of ten honorary degrees.

In 1930 Mumford married Permelia Catherine Stevens, and they became the parents of a daughter, Kathryn. Permelia Mumford died in 1961, and eight years later he married Betsy Perrin Fox.

#### References:

Greenville Daily Reflector, 26 Aug. 1982.

Illinois Libraries, vol. 36 (May 1954).

Librarians of Congress, 1802-1974 (1977).

Publisher's Weekly, 3 Sept. 1982.

Who Was Who in America, vol. 8 (1985).

#### **Additional Resources:**

"Lawrence Quincy Mumford (1903-1982) 11th Librarian of Congress 1954-1974." Previous Librarians of Congress. Library of Congress. <a href="http://www.loc.gov/about/librarianoffice/mumford.html">http://www.loc.gov/about/librarianoffice/mumford.html</a> (accessed November 21, 2013).

"L. Quincy Mumford (1954-1974)." Jefferson's Legacy: A Brief History of the Library of Congress. March 30, 2006. Library of Congress. <a href="http://www.loc.gov/loc/legacy/librs.html">http://www.loc.gov/loc/legacy/librs.html</a> (accessed November 21, 2013).

"Mumford, Lawrence Quincy (1954-1974)." *Supplement to the Dictionary of American Library Biography*vol. 1. Englewood, Co.: Libraries Unlimited, Inc. 1990. 87-91. <a href="http://books.google.com/books?">http://books.google.com/books?</a> <a href="mailto:id=SqpJMeDXMwUC&pg=PA87#v=onepage&q&f=false">id=SqpJMeDXMwUC&pg=PA87#v=onepage&q&f=false</a> (accessed November 21, 2013).

"Lawrence Quincy Mumford, Assistant Director of the Cleveland Public Library." Photograph. Cleveland Public Library Archives. Cleveland Public Library Digital Gallery. <a href="http://cplorg.contentdm.oclc.org/cdm/ref/collection/p4014coll13/id/190">http://cplorg.contentdm.oclc.org/cdm/ref/collection/p4014coll13/id/190</a> (accessed November 21, 2013).

### **Image Credits:**

"L. Quincy Mumford (1954-1974)." Photograph. Jefferson's Legacy: A Brief History of the Library of Congress. March 30, 2006. Library of Congress. <a href="http://www.loc.gov/loc/legacy/librs.html">http://www.loc.gov/loc/legacy/librs.html</a> (accessed November 21, 2013).

#### **Subjects:**

Biographies [14]

Public officials [15]

Authors:

Powell, William S. [16]

Origin - location:

Pitt County [17]

Duke University [18]

From:

Dictionary of North Carolina Biography, University of North Carolina Press.[19]

1 January 1991 | Powell, William S.

Source URL: https://www.ncpedia.org/biography/mumford-lawrence-quincy

## Links

[1] https://www.ncpedia.org/biography/mumford-lawrence-quincy [2] https://www.ncpedia.org/biography/powell-william [3] http://www.loc.gov/loc/legacy/librs.html [4] https://www.ncpedia.org/geography/pitt [5] https://www.ncpedia.org/trinity-college [6] https://www.ncpedia.org/duke-university [7] http://www.nppl.org/ [8] http://www.loc.gov [9] https://www.ncpedia.org/carolina-charter-tercentenary-commi [10] https://www.ncpedia.org/lords-proprietors [11] http://www.loc.gov/about/librarianoffice/mumford.html [12] http://books.google.com/books? id=SqpJMeDXMwUC&pg=PA87#v=onepage&q&f=false [13] http://cplorg.contentdm.oclc.org/cdm/ref/collection/p4014coll13/id/190 [14] https://www.ncpedia.org/category/subjects/biography-term [15] https://www.ncpedia.org/category/subjects/public-officials [16] https://www.ncpedia.org/category/origin-location/coastal-21 [18] https://www.ncpedia.org/category/origin-location/piedmon-34 [19] https://www.ncpedia.org/category/entry-source/dictionary-no